BEDCO May Meeting Minutes
Monday, May 1st 2023

Agenda: 
· JEDCO Update-Jeff Davidson
· Chamber Update- Natalie Moorman
· Trailer Park
· East Avenue
· Essential Services Levy Grant
· WFH Phase 5 + Bank Payments
· Marketing
· Vote Required items- trailer park sale, bank payments, invoices

In Attendance: Katie Petermeier, Jon Northrup, Amanda Moorman, Katie Mills, Stephen Van Beek, Ryan Fredregill, Travis Henderson, Mike Manship, Tootie Samson, Dan Kunkel

Call meeting to order at 5:34pm

JEDCO UPDATE: Jeff Davidson
· TK Concrete was awarded the job on the bike trail near Ira. There is no timeline currently, however they do have to have the job started no later that August 1st. They are also aware of our Hillbilly Bike Ride scheduled and will keep the bike trail open during that time. The project should take approximately 30 days from start to finish.   
· The Fiber Optic plan is on to the next steps with the state! Once the state approves, PartnerCom will then be able to move in. 
· A $9million bond sale was approved in Newton with Legacy Plaza, the old Maytag building. This plan will allow for 78 apartments as well as a hotel. 
· TPI retooling- TPI plant is revamping to now make longer blades, they are planning to have 200-300 employees and are hoping to open sometime in the 4th quarter. Due to the blades being even longer than before this would make transporting them with semis even more difficult than before, so they are looking into working with railroad transportation as well. 
· Jet Fuel Plant- There are still plans to build a jet fuel plant in Newton as well, however they are working on building their first plant in a different location before starting in Newton. 
· There has been a gravel road meeting with Jasper County, they will begin having loads of gravel in locations rather than have to go to and from the quarry. This will allow easier access to the gravel when roads need it. There will continue to be more meetings to determine roads that need gravel and work. 
· Jasper Community Grants
· City has submitted one
· Chamber/BEDCO has also submitted one
· Facade Gant- BEDCO has asked if it could go towards street lights, etc. The Facade Grant goes towards the building itself so street lights are not an option.
· Small Grant- Baxter does currently have a small grant with the nursing home property. 
· JEDCO is working on getting more commercial/industrial properties ready to go for potential businesses wanting to buy those grounds. Jeff mentioned businesses like Amazon. 


Chamber Update: Katie on behalf of Natalie Moorman
· Jasper Community Grant application has been submitted. 
· They have completed 30 welcome bags, if you have anything to add to the welcome bags please get them to the Chamber. 
· The Luke Bryan Farm Tour is coming to Colfax on September 21st. 
-Should we be preparing for people coming to town for this event? 
-Should we be putting anything together for this?
· Hillbilly Bike Ride
-Saturday, June 3rd: 12-3pm in Baxter.
-We are hoping to have some food vendors in Baxter during this time
-We are also hoping to have some games, raffle drawings, etc. Please submit any ideas to Natalie Moorman. 
-If you would like to reserve a table during this time, please contact Karen Finch.

East Ave Lots 
· We are discussing different plans for the land 
· Original plan is to have it set out as the three lots it currently is in and sell them off individually for potential home builders. Premium Lots. 
· There was discussion of the nursing home land and the plans that the city has for the nursing home. They cannot act on anything until after July 1st.
· Discussion was made to table the East Ave lots for the time being. 

Trailer Park Lots
· We have reached a mutual agreement with Dan Kunkel - $90k for the lots
· Drawing up purchase agreement with our attorney, should be finished this week for our review
· BEDCO has been receiving excellent feedback from those who are aware of the trailer park sale
· We are excited to partner with a local builder to bring some more housing to Baxter that would check off multiple boxes of need based on survey results. 

Essential Services Levy Grant
· There will be a meeting for the Essential Services Levy on May 9th at 7pm 
· Please try to attend, this is a great opportunity to ask questions, be present, and just support our local EMS. 
· The levy is proposed at $1.00 per $1,000 of taxable valuation for property. 

Westfield Horizons
· The way we currently have it set up with SSB, all sales of WFH go directly to the bank loan and we do not see it. We are hoping to vote and have this changed so the residual of WFH lot sales goes into our BEDCO bank account rather than bank loan payment. 
· The TIF previously covered our loan payments, however now our loan payments are more than our TIF money. TIF is good for 10 years, but it does not start collecting until around 2 years after the lot/home is sold or built. 
· We will begin discussing plans for Phase 5.

Realtor Update: 
· Realtor Reports were shared and discussed. 
· There was discussion about our expectations for our realtors. 


Marketing Update:
· Katie brought up the idea of collaborating with both the city and the school to put together some sort of video for the town of Baxter. Colfax has done a great job advertising for their town, so we would like to come up with something as well. We had discussion about getting a drone to do footage throughout the town of Baxter and then turning the footage over to students at the school to have them edit and make a video. Mike Manship has received permission from his company for us to utilize the drone, we will discuss further with Mickolyn. 

Items for Voting: 
· Bills to be paid
· Jon motioned to pay
· Stephen second
· All were in favor
· Moving of WFH lot sales residual to bank account and pay $40K to loan payments
· Katie P Motioned to move payments
· Stephen second
· All were in favor


· Jon motioned for a closed session
· Katie second








